

[image: image1]
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Press Contact: Matt Hartwig
May 5, 2009 
 



   202-289-3835
Ethanol Industry Pleased With Government Actions
Renewable Fuels Association President Comments on Obama Administration Announcement

 

The ethanol industry is pleased and encouraged with the announcement made by the Obama administration regarding the future development of biofuels under the Renewable Fuels Standard and the creation of a Biofuels Interagency Working Group made up of USDA, EPA and DOE.

 

This edition of “The Ethanol Report” includes audio from Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack, Energy Secretary Steven Chu, EPA Administrator Lisa Jackson and Renewable Fuels Association president Bob Dinneen. 

 

Ethanol Report 5-5-09
EPA’s proposed rulemaking can be found by following this link.  Additional audio from both the administration press conference and RFA’s response press conference is available. 

The program is voiced by reporter Cindy Zimmerman. It is in the format of a complete program called "The Ethanol Report." Please feel free to use as you wish, edited or in its complete form. If you have any problems downloading the audio file, please contact ZimmComm New Media at 573-896-5842. Text of the report with separate sound bites follows.

----------------------------------

This is the ethanol report.

The ethanol industry got some good news this week with the announcement from the Obama administration of the creation of a Biofuels Interagency Working Group.  The group includes the U.S. Departments of Agriculture and Energy, as well as the Environmental Protection Agency.  The three cabinet level heads of these agencies held a press conference Tuesday morning to announce the directive of President Obama as it relates to biofuels. 

 

Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack says the three agencies will work in concert to make the biofuels industry an integral part of America’s future.

Vilsack  :19
 

Energy Secretary Steven Chu acknowledged the important role of agriculture in the nation’s goal of reducing dependence on foreign oil.

Chu  :39
 

The action includes accelerating investment in the development of advanced biofuels and the expansion of commercial biorefineries, as well as refinancing existing investments in renewable fuels to preserve jobs in current ethanol and biodiesel plants.

 

The biggest part of the announcement was the long-awaited proposed rulemaking for the Renewable Fuels Standard under the 2007 Energy Independence and Security Act.  EPA Administrator Lisa Jackson says the rule takes a major step towards green jobs, energy independence and cleaner air.

Jackson  :37
 

With regard to the controversial indirect land use effects portion of the RFS, Jackson said the EPA will be soliciting peer reviewed, scientific feedback to ensure that the best science available is utilized prior to implementation, news that has been well-received by the ethanol industry according to Renewable Fuels Association president Bob Dinneen.

Dinneen-1  :42
 

Dinneen says when comparing direct effect alone, ethanol stacks up very well compared to petroleum.

Dinneen-2  :35
 

Dinneen says RFA fully supports the steps taken by the Obama administration and looks forward to providing further input on the Renewable Fuels Standard to keep the biofuels industry on the forefront of providing the nation’s energy, economic and environmental needs.
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